
Millersburg Borough Council 

Council Chambers

September 14, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Call to Order – President Dietz called the meeting to order at 7:05PM with Cl’ms Boyer, Campisi, Hoffman and Hoke present.  Mayor Bowman, Public Works Crew Leader John Hoffman and Secretary Ann Jackson were also present.  The invocation was given by President Dietz, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Guests –  Melissa Dyer
President Dietz welcomed Melissa Dyer, in-coming Borough Manager.
Approval of Minutes – Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi  to approve the minutes from the August 10 and August 24, 2022 meetings as prepared.  Motion carried.

Public Comment – None.
Update on Storm Sewer Project – Cl’m Boyer reported that the project is going well and he is monitoring it closely.  The Boyd and Union Streets intersection remains to be completed.  The previously calculated shortfall in the project was $160,000.  There have been additional design changes and other corrections that have added $28,000 to that figure.  Full width paving on Boyd Street between Union and Center Streets will add another $35,000.  Council will wait to decide on the repaving add-on until after the intersection has been completed.  Cl’m Boyer was authorized by Council to write a narrative to submit to the Borough’s insurance company to explain how his electric service to his property at 2 Market Square was affected by the project.  While removing the old stone system and due to no negligence on the contractor’s part, the line was sheared off.  PPL determined the service to be defunct and a new line will need to be re-installed at the property owner’s expense.  Cl’m Boyer left at the end of the discussion. 
Crew Leader Report – Mr. Hoffman reported on the following:

· He would like to purchase ten five-gallon containers of street paint for line painting.
· There are five trees for removal at MYO Park.  He will mark them for Cl’m Boyer’s review.

· An update was given on weed spraying.  Council is concerned about the curb lines and the area at the swinging bridge.

· The use of MYO ballfield was discussed.  Council will continue discussion in Committee.  Secretary Jackson was directed to contact the School to find out their intentions for use of the MYO field for boys’ baseball.

· Nazztech’s report on televising the 0-100 block of Pine Street was discussed.  Council directed Mr. Hoffman to get cost estimates to make the recommended repairs.
· The parts for the salt spreader repair for the 2002 truck should be in by mid-October.

· Mr. Hoffman has spoken with Paul Smucker regarding a live Christmas tree and has a possible donor.  President Dietz reminded everyone about the layout for Veterans Park as indicated in the Master Parks Plan.  This will be discussed further at the October 12 meeting.  Mr. Hoffman then left the meeting.

Parks & Recreation Committee

Facility Use Agreement – JFT Fall Festival – Just For Today requests the use of MYO Park and Pavilions 1, 2 and 3 for a Fall Festival on October 1, 2022 from 9AM to 7PM.  The rain date is October 8, 2022.  Special requirements were reviewed.  Motion by Cl’m Campisi, seconded by Cl’m Hoffman to approve the agreement as presented and to waive the user fee, contingent upon receiving the correct certificate of insurance.  Motion carried.  
Streets Committee

Facility Use Agreement – Polk Fall Festival – Polk Personal Care Center has requested permission to close Herman Street between Race and Walnut Streets for a Fall Festival on September 27, 2022 from 7AM to 5PM.  We have received the certificate of insurance.  Special requirements were reviewed.  Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to approve the agreement as presented and to waive the user fee.  Motion carried.
Facility Use Agreement – VFW Window Painting – The VFW requests the use of various sidewalks in the downtown area and Veterans Park for the annual Halloween Window Painting Contest on October 17, 2022 from 11AM until 5PM.  Special requirements were noted.  The certificate of insurance has been received.
Facility Use Agreement – VFW Halloween Parade – The VFW requests the use of Market Square and various Borough streets for the Halloween parade on October 19, 2022.  The rain date is October 20, 2022.  Special requirements were noted and the certificate of insurance has been received.  Secretary Jackson has submitted the PennDOT permit application indicating the same parade and detour routes as used previously.
Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to approve both agreements as presented with no user fee.  Motion carried.
Trick-or-Treat Date – Mayor Bowman would like to set Trick-or-Treat for October 27, 2022 from 6-8PM.  Council approved.
Unfinished Business

Borough Ordinance No. 5-22 – Council reviewed the final draft, which includes the language changes from the last meeting.
Borough Ordinance No. 6-22 – Council reviewed the draft as presented.  
Legal Advertising Notice for Borough Ordinance Nos. 5-22 and 6-22 – Council reviewed the draft of the legal notice.  Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to advertise both ordinances for adoption at the October 12, 2022 Council meeting, one week in the Citizen Standard.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman and Hoke. 
Quick Ticket Update – Council would like to see a proof of the ticket prior to printing.  They will also determine the quantity.
Tourism Grant – Cl’m Hoffman reported that he will be researching costs for the necessary equipment.  The matter was then tabled.
Recycle Local Update – Cl’m Campisi reported that the bin has been placed and that she will contact the company to request some changes to the appearance of the bin. 
New Business
2023 Minimum Municipal Obligations – Police & Non-Uniformed Pension Plans – Secretary Jackson reviewed both MMO’s with Council.  There is nothing due on the Police Pension Plan; the amount due on the Non-Uniformed Plan is $26,387.  

Borough Resolution No 22-15 – This resolution waives the required 5%-member contribution on the Police Pension Plan for the year 2023.  
Motion by Cl’m Hoke, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to approve both MMO’s as presented and to pass Borough Resolution No. 22-15.  Motion carried.
Financial Reports – Council reviewed the Financial Report.  Motion by Cl’m Hoffman seconded by Cl’m Hoke to approve the report for the month ending August 31, 2022.  Motion carried.  

Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Hoke to accept the Check Detail Report.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman and Hoke.
R.W. Maust Garage Spreader Quote – Secretary Jackson reported that although Council previously approved up to $5,000 for a new spreader for the 2002 truck (May 11, 2022), Mr. Hoffman reported that the vendor was not able to fill the order.  Council reviewed price quotes for new and repair of existing.  Motion by Cl’m Hoke, seconded by Cl’m Hoffman to approve the quote for $3,691,22 for repair of the spreader on the 2002 truck.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman and Hoke.
Sunbury Motors Invoice – Council reviewed the invoice for inspection on the 2002 truck.  Motion by Cl’m Hoke, seconded by Cl’m Hoffman to approve the invoice for $1,831.93, payable to Sunbury Motors.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman and Hoke.
Gannet Fleming Invoice – Council reviewed the latest invoice for engineering services for the stormwater repair project.  Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to approve the payment to Gannett Fleming for $6,428.25 using ARPA funds.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman and Hoke.
Mid-State Paving Application for Payment No. 2 – Council reviewed the second invoice for the storm sewer replacement project.  Motion by Cl’m Hoffman, seconded by Cl’m Campisi to pay the invoice for $174,859.65 as presented, and to submit the documentation for reimbursement from the DCED Keystone Grant.  Motion carried with yes votes from Cl’ms Campisi, Dietz, Hoffman and Hoke.  

Police Uniform Update – Cl’m Campisi reported that the Hiring Committee has discussed possible uniforms and vendors.  She will be passing this task off to Cl’m Snyder as Public Safety Committee Chairman.
Educational Signs – President Dietz reported that we have been offered educational signs from Harrisburg's Great Dog Program, Inc. at no cost.  The signs address safety aspects regarding dogs’ interaction with other dogs and with humans.  Council reviewed a sample sign and agreed to request ten signs to be posted throughout the Borough’s parks.
Officer Hiring Committee Update – Cl’m Campisi reported that there are six or seven in-person interviews scheduled.  Indeed produced the most candidates at $50 per candidate.  We will also receive additional credits from Indeed as well as a newspaper credit.   Cl’m Campisi then left the meeting.
Economic Development

Sale of Millersburg Hardware Store – Cl’m Hoke reported that the store has been sold and that the new owner will be putting in a Board and Brush. 

MASD Expansion – President Dietz reported that the wetlands study has been done.  The Borough prefers Option 2 for stormwater management (directing it to a retention pond in Seal Park) but a quick turn around needs to happen to obtain the necessary permit.
Police Clerk Report – Council reviewed the log of letters sent out to property owners for violations of various Borough ordinances.  
Acting Manager’s Report – Written report was provided to all Cl’ms.  
Code Enforcement Officer’s Report – Written report was provided to all Cl’ms.  

Communications – All Cl’ms received a listing.  There was nothing requiring Council action.  

Organization Reports 

Millersburg Fire Company – July 12, 2022 meeting minutes were provided to all Cl’ms.

Upper Dauphin COG – Council received the invitation to the September 15, 2022 meeting hosted by Halifax Township.
Secretary Jackson was directed to email all Cl’ms the Public Works schedule for the next ten days.  Mr. Hoffman is to coordinate with Cl’m Boyer on the basin repair at Walborn Lane and Light Street.
The next meeting will be September 28, 2022.
The meeting was recessed to the Call of the Chair at 9:50PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Bowman Jackson

Acting Borough Manager/Borough Secretary
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